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BACKGROUND
Actual revenues and expenditures are being tracked regularly
against budgets.  At this early point in the year, potential budget
variances that may occur are described below. The attached
Schedule A contains the March 31 Year to date budget versus
actual results as well as the annual budget for expenditures.
Actuals include estimated accruals for invoices on hand that
have not been processed at the time of this report. As of March
31, the department is $2.8 million over budget on expenditures
largely as a result of the significant winter conditions impacting
frozen service & watermain break numbers.

Revenues

It is too early in the year to project the user fees with accuracy. 
For 2015, the estimated consumption has been budgeted at 14.2
million cubic metres.    Staff will have a better indication of the
consumption levels with the June projection report, using information from GSU.

Expenses

The City establishes budgets for watermain breaks using historical averages and known contractual
obligations.  The frequency and severity of the breaks are often affected by the weather patterns and the
winter of 2014-2015 has resulted in the highest number of breaks during the last 20 years. By the end of
March, Water / Wastewater Services had responded to approximately 98 watermain breaks. 

Table 1 summarizes the year to date actual and budgeted spending for watermain break repairs. Contracted
services related to watermain breaks are over budget by approximately $1.4 million for the first three
months of 2015, while the internal resources were at or below budget, primarily due to the fact that they
were redirected to the frozen water crisis.
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Table 1 – Watermain Break Repairs

Watermain Repairs Actual to 
Mar 31

Budget to
Mar 31

YTD 
Variance

Annual
Budget

Salaries and Benefits $62,192 $53,593 ($8,599) $162,897

Materials $33,056 $66,668 $33,612 $193,240

Purchased/Contract Services $1,847,800 $407,983 ($1,439,817) $1,096,348

Total $1,943,048 $528,244 ($1,414,804) $1,452,485

Additionally, the department received over 1,500 no water service calls, many of which turned out to be
related to frozen services which were handled by external plumbers and other contractors, again, reflecting
the unusually severe winter conditions experienced this year. These contractors were supplemental to City
staff who were fully engaged in the crisis.

Table 2 summarizes the actual and budgeted spending related to frozen water services. By the end of
March, purchased services related to the frozen water services emergency were over budget by
approximately $878,000 and labour was over budget by $192,000.

Table 2 – Frozen Water Services

Frozen Water Services Actual to 
Mar 31

Budget to 
Mar 31

YTD 
Variance

Annual 
Budget

Salaries and Benefits $200,049 $7,635 ($192,414) $10,180

Materials $20,764 $0 ($20,764) $0

Purchased/Contract Services $888,200 $10,444 ($877,756) $28,485

Total $1,109,013 $18,079 ($1,090,934) $38,655

Although the primary impacts from the extreme winter conditions relate to water services and watermains,
expenditures related to other water and sewer related repairs are over budget by approximately $290,000.
At this time other departments are operating within budgeted amounts and the overall result is an
unfavourable variance in expenditures of $2.8 million.

A number of expenditures related to the frozen water crisis were made under the emergency provisions of
the Purchasing By-law.  Staff is in the process of quantifying these amounts and will be reporting them to
Council at a later date.

Council should also be aware that staff anticipates a substantial amount of follow up work related to the
frozen water crisis that will largely be unbudgeted.

SUMMARY
Staff continues to manage and closely monitor Water and Wastewater Services budgets.  This has been a



preliminary review of the revenues and expenditures for the first 3 months of 2015, again, based on
amounts recorded in the accounts as well as invoices received to date. 

With only 3 months of operations, it is too early to provide an accurate year-end projection.  A more
comprehensive review will take place after the June 2015 month end and Council will be presented with a
corporate year-end projection in September.  Quarterly variance reports will be prepared for Council
throughout 2015.

In accordance with the By-law, any net overexpenditure will be funded from the water and wastewater
reserve funds. The water capital financing reserve fund has an uncommitted balance of approximately $4.5
million and the wastewater capital financing reserve fund balance is approximately $5.7 million.

 

  




